
  

 

 
 

May 2021 
 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

  MAY 2021 SERVICES 
 

Sunday  9 MAY 9.00a.m. – Holy Communion 
 
Sunday 23 MAY 6.00p.m. – Evening Prayer 

HUNDON WI 
 

Hopefully , subject to Covid 
Restrictions as the saying goes, 
Hundon WI will be back in the 
summer 

 

May will be our annual meeting (outdoors). We will 
then be starting with a welcome back garden party for 
our current members and we will open in August with 
an outdoor picnic. Back in the Village Hall from 
September we have a programme up to March 2022 
which features craft skills (Christmas ring decorations 
and needle felting), yoga; biscuit making; a story of 
hearing loss entitled 'Read my lips' , a medical 
herbalist and a sharing Christmas Supper. 
 
If you would be interested in joining us or would like to 
see our programme please phone Jan on 786369 

Hundon Social Club  
 

Will be re-opening on  
Sunday 23rd May  
12 noon till 4pm  

 

Covid restrictions still apply  
We look forward to  

welcoming you back  
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WEST SUFFOLK COUNCILWASTE MANAGEMENT 
 

Periodically wheeled bins may split. If this  
Has happened to one of your bins please 

 report the damage.  
A replacement bin will be delivered  

as soon as it can be arranged. 
 

Waste Management :     01284 757320 

    NOW SELLING PETROL AND DIESEL  
Professional, friendly service with honest 

advice about your car — visit us for: 

 MOTs 

 Fault Diagnostics 

 All mechanical repairs 

 Servicing 

 Body Work 

 Class 4 and 7 MOTs 

 Air conditioning servicing and 

repair 

 Routine maintenance (including tyres, brakes, 

exhausts, batteries, lights, air conditioning 
etc) 

 HEATING OIL AVAILABLE 

 Car sales 

Stradishall Service Station 
( Opp. HMP Highpoint) 

Stradishall, Newmarket, CB8 9XX 

Tel: 01440 820391 

KAD Cars 

Professional & Reliable Taxi Services 

 Executive Travel 

 Airport Transfers 

 Race Days 

 Day / Evening Hire 

 Travel in our Pristine Cars or Luxury Minibus 

 Tel: 01440 707318 

 Read our reviews on Facebook www.facebook.com/KadCarsLtd 

 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
OPENING HOURS 

 
MON—FRI    8am—1pm 
SATURDAY   8am—1pm 
SUNDAY      10am—12 noon 

Welcome Back to the Village Hall for 

Yoga for Every Body 

 
Classes will start again on Monday 17th May & Tuesday 18th May at 9.30 -10.45am 

 
Hatha Yoga Asana (postures) & Pranayama (breath control),  

guided meditation and relaxation. 

We practice gentle stretching and flowing sequences. 

 

For all levels - beginners very welcome 

 

Regular Yoga practice increases fluidity of movement, flexibility and strength, 
bringing balance and harmony to mind and body. 

 
Contact Sally: 

  

sallyrusso9@icloud.com  07922 476874 

 

 Booking is ESSENTIAL 

Limited spaces available due to social-distancing 

– sorry but we can’t accommodate walk-ins due to Covid safety measures. 

mailto:sallyrusso9@icloud.com
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HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list for businesses from outside 
Hundon. 

HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL - 
 Full Minutes will be available on the  

Hundon Parish Council Website 
 
Hundon Parish Council postponed the April meeting due to a period of 
mourning for the Duke of Edinburgh, the meeting is rescheduled for 
28

th
 April 2021. A summary of this meeting will be in the June issue of 

the Hundon Herald. 
 
Village Matters 
2 Farmerie Road – Removal of the tree at 2 Farmerie Road has now 
been completed. 
 
Postponed election due to be held on 6

th
 May 2021 – Nominations 

were received by West Suffolk Council for the Vacant positions on the 
Parish Council. 
It was an Uncontested Election. The Parish Council is now at full 
capacity. 
Hundon Parish Councillors: 
Cllr Doug Nimmons 
Cllr Geoff Spooner 
Cllr Brian O’Leary 
Cllr Richard Edwards 
Cllr Denise Hewett 
Cllr Chris Callow 
Cllr Mark Carpenter 
 
School Bus Service - It has been brought to the attention of the 
Parish Council that the school bus service has been delayed on 
occasions, causing children to be late to school, due to deliveries 
blocking the road. Where possible, please consider the timings of the 
school bus service, if there is a chance the road could be blocked for 
a period of time. 
 
Planning applications 
These can be viewed via West Suffolk Council. A full list of 
applications received will be published on the Hundon Parish Council 
website. 
DC/21/0583/HH 
1 Hall Farm Cottages  Hall Road Hundon CO10 8ET 
Householder planning application - a. single storey rear extension; b. 
two bay cart lodge/garage to front elevation. 
DC/21/0607/HH   
Plough House Brockley Green Hundon Sudbury Suffolk   
Householder planning application - a. menage b. stable block c. tack 
room. 
DC/21/0743/TCA   
Thatchers Hall, North Street, Hundon CO10 8EE  
Trees in a conservation area notification -  one Ash (A1 on plan) 
reduce overall height by 9 metres; one Ash (A2 on plan) reduce two 
lower lateral branches by 6 metres; one Silver birch (SB1 on plan) 
reduce height by 6 metres. 
 
Face to Face Parish Council Meetings 
As of May 2021, Parish Council Meetings will be held face to face as 
current legislation will cease, although this is subject to change. 
Please check the Notice Board and website for details. 
 
April Meeting - 28

th
 April 2021 via Zoom 

Annual Parish Meeting will take place on 28
th

 April 2021 via Zoom 
 
May Meeting – 19th May 2021, Hundon Social Club 
 

C/o Post Office, North Street, Hundon, Sudbury, Suffolk, CO10 8EE 
Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com 

  www.hundon.onesuffolk.net 

 
 
 

Chair Yoga at the Village Hall 
Mondays at 11 am until 12 noon 

Starting Back on Monday 17th May 2021 
 

This is a class for those who prefer a more 
gentle form of yoga or have reduced mobility,  

or are recovering from illness or injury. 
It has all the components of a Hatha Yoga 

practice but there is no getting up and  
down from the floor! 

A chair is used to create a sense of stability and 
making the postures accessible and comfortable. 

 

A lovely class for improving balance, mobility and 
strength using gentle and subtle postures and 

incorporating breath awareness. 
 

Your first class is FREE! 
Then £5 per class   

Contact me for further information  
and to book your space 

Sally Russo 07922 476874 

sallyrusso9@icloud.co.uk 

mailto:Clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com
mailto:sallyrusso9@icloud.co.uk
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Deadline for JUNE issue 
23RD MAY  by 12 noon please 
Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  

The Farmery, Church Street,   
Hundon CO10 8ER 

01440 786203  
email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 

Motorway tuition available 

The Plough Inn 
Your local traditional country inn 

Tel 01440 786789 
 

Please note that under current Covid-19 
restrictions we can only serve food and 

alcohol outside. However we have a marquee on the terrace 
adjacent to the restaurant where we can seat up to the 

permitted 20. We can serve in the gardens subject to  
social distancing so booking is essential. 

 

STEAK/HUNKY LAMB NIGHT EVERY TUESDAY 
2 Steaks or Lamb Shanks and a bottle of house wine for £45. 
Choice of steak or lamb served with chips, mushroom, tomato. 

 
2 FOR 1 TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY LUNCH 

 
THURSDAY PIZZA SPECIAL 2 FOR £16 

 
FRIDAY’S FISH DAY – TWO FOR THE PRICE OF ONE  

ON FISH OR SCAMPI AND CHIPS – LUNCH AND EVENING 
 

--oOo— 
 

Hours: Tues to Friday 12-2 and 6-10.00 pm (food ‘til 8.30pm) 
Sat. 12-10 Bar (food ‘til 8.30pm, Sunday lunch 12-4pm 

Pizzas available ‘til 6pm 
 

Please be aware that under the latest Covid 19 restrictions 
face masks must be worn on entering the building and 

following Trace and Trace registration please go to reception 

 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO THE PLEASURE OF  

YOUR COMPANY AT “THE PLOUGH” 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 
 

The Annual Parochial Church meeting will be held on 
Tuesday 18 May 2021 at 7.00p.m. in the church. All are 
welcome. 
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 ESTATE CHARITY THOMAS ROGERON/RELIEF IN NEED 
CHARITY 

2020 REPORT 
 
Trustees: Messrs. Davis, Impey (Chair) and McLardy; Rev 
Mitchell (part of year); Mesdames Morse and Turner; Miss Upson 
(clerk). 
 
Farmland: All Rogeron farmland is being rented with income 
continuing to be stable. That being rented to a local business has 
been cleared and fenced, resulting in improved access and tidiness. 
 
Allotments: By the end of the year there were approximately 44 
allotments, of a variety of sizes, some of which have had no rent paid 
on them as it’s the first year of the tenant taking over their plot, with 
many being garden extensions. The Hundon Allotments Tenants’ 
Association was formed and their Committee has taken over the day-
to-day running of the allotments.  One of their aims is to help make the 
allotments cost neutral for the Trust within 3 years, as the allotment 
income does not reflect the recent capital expenditure on 
improvements, nor does it come anywhere near covering the annual 
running costs, which has implications for the amount of grants that can 
be given to parishioners. The HATA has, so far, received £2,200 in 
external grants and is currently looking at other forms of funding, with 
advice from Community Action Suffolk. 2 new ventures are well on the 
way, namely an orchard and a wildflower meadow. Many thanks go to 
all the volunteers who have helped with these, and especially to Liz 
Hickes and Fiona Gould for their hard work in setting these projects 
up.  Trees and hedges have been tidied up or removed, depending on 
their condition. The many rubbish heaps have generally been cleared; 
from the beginning of 2018 allotment holders have been responsible 
for disposing of any waste from “their” allotments. Mr. Basham has 
done a sterling job of keeping the grass tidy and the footpaths close 
mown. The bank at the southern end of the field has been left, for the 
most part, to encourage wildlife. The Trustees are extremely grateful 
to Mr. Davis for the terrific work he has done on the allotment area 
(and his goodwill) and to Mr. Smith (the Trust’s Land Agent) for his 
excellent advice, support and patience. 
 
Hundon Educational Foundation: This received a grant of £3,750 
from Rogerons.  
 
PCC: The PCC received a grant of £2,500 from the Rogeron 
Charity. Maintenance of the church clock continues to be paid for (as 
part of the Charity’s statute). 
 
Other grants from the “main” trust:  2 local organisations received 
grants to help ensure their viability, so that members are able to enjoy 
improved access to leisure and social facilities. The Charity also gives 
financial support towards the costs of running the Post Office.  
 
RIN: The Relief in Need Charity (Hundon Trust Fund) received 
£1,250, also from the Trust. Grants of approximately £1,000 were 
distributed. These included funding to help members of local 
organisations enjoy improved access to leisure and social facilities 
and also grants to help parishioners within their homes, with difficulties 
caused by the pandemic, with their disability and medical needs and to 
gain qualifications. 
 

Estate Charity of Thomas Rogeron: Charity number 212255 
Relief in Need: Charity number 206373 

THOMAS ROGERON’S TRUST 
HUNDON 

HUNDON RELIEF IN NEED 
 

Parishioners are invited to apply, at any time, for 
grants from the Hundon Relief in Need Fund. 
These may be for individuals who reside in 
Hundon or Hundon organisations. The sub-
committee of the Trustees consults on a regular 
basis, enabling applications for smaller requests 
to be discussed quickly. Larger grants, requiring 
a full meeting of the Trustees, are discussed 
twice a year (generally March and November).  
 
Grants can be made for such things as  
 

 the supply of tools or equipment to aid or 
improve employment potential  

 the provision of funds for developing 
leisure or educational skills 

 extending opportunities or resources for 
local organisations 

 the provision of facilities for the physically 
or mentally disabled 

 payments to assist in the meeting of utility 
bills (in extreme cases) 

 payments to relieve sickness or infirmity 

 help in paying travelling expenses for 
those attending hospital as out-patients or 
those visiting in-patients 

 providing help for those who are carers  

 providing grants to any who are suffering 
from the effects of the pandemic 

 
This is not an exhaustive list – we consider all 
types of requests! However, we are not allowed 
to give grants for anything which should be paid 
for by the state (such as various benefits). 
 
Please apply in writing, giving as much detail as 
possible. Please explain who the grant is for, 
how much you are requesting, why you are 
requesting it, how or what the grant will be used 
for etc. 
 
Please note we will need receipts for any 
equipment you may buy or any services you 
employ. 
 
Letters of application should be sent to the 
Clerk: Miss S. Upson, 31 Windmill Rise, Hundon 
CO10 8EQ 
 
All applications and grants are dealt with in the 
strictest confidence. 

BROXTED SOLAR COMMUNITY FUND 
 

 Please be advised that applications for funding are invited for projects benefitting the community of Hundon. This 
advance notice will enable those seeking to create such schemes to carry out feasibility studies costings etc. needed to 
support any application. Further information together with application form will be available in the June Herald. 
 

 David Rowlinson, BSCF Chairman 
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8 seater taxi + wheelchair access 
 

Ring David on   07926 728012 
 

Hundon based 
 

 

FREE 
Filing cabinet file hangers 

I have approximately 200 filing hangers 
which I no longer need 

If anyone would like some or all please 
contact 

Sarah 786668 
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UPDATE ON THE ALLOTMENT FIELD 
 

Allotments 
HATA consulted with allotment holders and as a result 
have agreed a rent increase and a new Tenancy 
Agreement. As of this month we have 44 paid allotments 
compared to 22 at this time last year and we thank all the 
allotment holders for their support and (mostly!) paying on 
time! 
 
Dog walkers 
We are entering the busiest time of the allotment year – lots 
of seeds being planted and established. We would 
therefore be very grateful if dog owners could keep their 
dogs under control and, most importantly, off the 
allotments. With thanks in advance. 
 
Paths 
Many thanks to the volunteers who are mowing paths 
around the allotment field, especially to those who have 
created a new path all the way round the bottom of the 
wildflower meadow. 
 
Housing 
There was much consternation recently, when a surveyor 
was seen on the field. When questioned, he said he was 
doing a pre-building application survey. This was followed 
by the publication by West Suffolk Council of the comments 
from the consultation on their Strategic Housing 
assessment. In amongst the many responses from villagers 
expressing their unhappiness with the idea of the allotment 
field being built on, was a submission from the Land Agent 
who advises the Rogeron Trust, expressing great support 
for a housing development. We hope this was his own 
opinion, rather than him representing the views of the 
current trustees. HATA will continue to work as 
constructively as possible with the Rogeron Trust. We aim 
to gain their permission to take over the management of 
the whole field, solving their cost issues, and optimising the 
benefits of the field for the community and wildlife. And 
thereby to reduce the likelihood of planning permission 
being given for housing. 
 
Wildflower Meadow 
Nearly 25 volunteers managed to avoid the hail whilst 
sowing wild flower seeds and plants to improve the species 
richness of the meadow and bank. Thanks to them and the 
seed and plant donors and particularly to John 
Christophers, who has driven and co-ordinated the work on 
the meadow. You will start to see new notice boards 
(thanks, Simon!) with information about the different 
habitats around the field and plants and animals you may 
see. Eventually we hope to have a full nature trail. 

 

 

Plant Sale Saturday 8
th

 May at 10.00 
Please support our plant sale – see main advert on the 
front page.  We would be very grateful for donations of any 

spare plants you may have – veg, annuals, perennials, 
houseplants. Please drop off on Friday 7

th
 May either on 

the summer house porch on the allotment behind Dream 
Catcher Cottage (the wood-clad house on Church Street) 
or in the front garden of The Cottage, Church Street. 

CLARE  LIAISON   AND   SUPPORT   PROJECT 

(Charity No. 1029710) 
 

2021 FUNDRAISING: 
  COVID-19 PERMITTING 

TABLE  SALES 
 

CLARE TOWN HALL,   9.30 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. 
  

On the following Saturdays 
  May 22, June 19, July 24 
          August  28, September 25 
  October 23, November 20 
 

COVID-19 SAFETY RULES WILL APPLY 
 

FOR INFORMATION AND TABLE BOOKINGS; 
 

TEL.   01787 277810  07980 948167 
 

email; ek1000@btinternet.com 
 

TABLES £8 (+ Tombola Prize Donation) 
 Double table £14 

 
Tables provided size: 6’ x 2’ 

 

DOORS OPEN TO TABLE HOLDERS   8.45 am. 
 

with  TOMBOLA in Aid of CLASP 
 but no Refreshments until further notice 

YET ANOTHER DAY LITTER PICKING  
ALONG CLARE ROAD  

 

We regularly pick up litter casually 
thrown out of passing vehicles 
between our home Vincents 

Cottage and Thicks Farm. We’ve 
hit an all time low with 8 pairs of 
blue surgical gloves and some 
masks thrown out all along that 
section. Over the past year 
increasing numbers of wine bottles 
are thrown out too, obviously 
wealthier litter louts. We can only 
surmise people drive along 
swigging from bottles whilst driving under the influence.  

Sue & Tony Eaton 
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CRICKET NEWS SPRING 2021 
 

Finally, we are going to play cricket again on 
the meadow, after a year off.  I believe 2020 
may have been the only year we have not 
played cricket on the ground for well over 50 
years, certainly since it moved from the Clare 
Road site, past the Thicks Farm entrance and 
well before my time. 
 
The ground and club house are well in 
preparation with a new sign & nets and a 
general spruce up to celebrate our re-opening.   
 
Hundon Cricket Club plays in the south 
Cambridge mid-week league, usually on a 

Wednesday.  This year we are in division three, out of four, but the 
engagement tends to have a higher priority than the result.  Feel free 
to come down to watch and admire a delightful village amenity and the 
cricket of course. 
 
Home games: 
 
9

th
  June  v Ashdon 

30
th
  June  v Sewards End (away game being played at HCC)  

7
th
  July  v Abington 2 

14
th
  July  v Newmarket 

21
st
  July  v Mill Green 

28
th
  July v Saffron Walden 

4
th
  Aug  v Sewards End        

 
Anyone interested in playing or helping out please contact Nick Clarke 
on 07971 855531   

 
To remind you we still have the 

charming village map for sale, 

available from the shop at £5.00 – 

with all proceeds going to the 

Cricket Club.   

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for your support - Jumbo Barker  

From Suffolk Police:   
 

E-SCOOTERS 
Although you can legally buy an e-scooter in the 
UK, you cannot currently ride it on a public road, 
cycle lane or pavement. The only place it can be 
used is on private land.  
 

Drivers or riders seen to commit offences will be 
issued with Traffic Offence Reports (TORs) and 
face a fine, points on their licence or even court 
action. 
 

E-scooters are treated as motor vehicles by the 
Department for Transport and are subject to the 
same legal requirement as other vehicles.  
 

If caught riding an e-scooter in a public place, 
fines you could receive include:  
• a fixed penalty notice for no insurance, with a 
£300 fine and six penalty points  
•a fixed penalty notice for no driving licence, up 
to £100 fine and three to six penalty points 
 

Other offences which might result in penalties 
(including arrest) include: riding on the footpath; 
using a mobile phone; riding through red lights; 
and drink/drug driving.  
 

Further information about the use of e-scooters 
and other powered transporters can be found on 
the UK Government website here: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/
powered-transporters/information-sheet-
guidance-on-powered-transporters 

FOR SALE 
 

10 kilo (2216) bag sealed as new medium size fish pellets. 
Suitable for gold fish and koi carp.  
 
Also 10 kilo drum almost full. 
 
Not now required due to night visit by a hungry otter.    
£15 
 

Please ring Jeane 01440 786746  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/powered-transporters/information-sheet-guidance-on-powered-transporters
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/powered-transporters/information-sheet-guidance-on-powered-transporters
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/powered-transporters/information-sheet-guidance-on-powered-transporters
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Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
 
 

http://hundon.onesuffolk.net/ 

HUNDON FOOTBALL CLUB 
 
The club has been fund raising to replace the changing rooms 
for a number of years. The current portacabin was always a 
temporary measure and is now beyond repair and unsafe. 
Thanks to support from The Parish Council, Village Hall 
Trustees, other village organisations, West Suffolk Council, 
councillors, Haverhill Rotary Club, Suffolk Football Association 
and individual donations we are now close to being able to 
realise the dream of a purpose built facility.  
 
The club is working closely with The Football Foundation who 
will provide match funding when we meet all their criteria. The 
new facilities will enable the club to recommence junior football, 
have a seniors walking football team and allow our existing two 
teams to play at home rather than hiring other pitches in 
Haverhill or Stoke by Clare. Whilst the ground has not been in 
use the club has been improving the pitch and that work will 
continue. 
 

Some work has now commenced, the site will have further 
demolition and building going on in the coming months. Anyone 
accessing the area should take great care. 
 

The changing rooms will be a community asset and other 
organisations will be able to use the facilities when not in use 
by the club. 
 

We look forward to welcoming supporters back to watch our 
teams playing their matches in their rightful home. For any 
supporters who wish to watch the teams play, information on 
match locations can be found on  
www.fulltime-league.thefa.com 
 

Anyone wishing to support the club or having any questions can 
contact Anne Cutts Vice Chair by 
email annecutts189@hotmail.com 
  
 

http://www.fulltime-league.thefa.com
mailto:annecutts189@hotmail.com
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REMINDER 
 

Please avoid parking  on  
pavements—remember those  

with mobility scooters,  
wheelchairs and pushchairs 

 

Clare Liaison and Support Project 
(C.L.A.S.P.) 

Registered Charity No 1029710 
 

  YOUR COMMUNITY NEEDS YOUR HELP 
 
CLASP was founded in Clare in 1985 to serve those in Clare and 
surrounding villages who might be in need of help and assistance, as 
well as supporting worthwhile local activities. CLASP continues to 
operate during the Covid Pandemic, albeit on a reduced level. 
     
CLASP normally operates a SENIOR CITIZENS CENTRE providing a 
lunch and social activities on a Wednesday, CAR AID which provides 
free transport to take clients to and from medical appointments, the 
CLASP MINIBUS  available for hire by local charities, schools and 
support groups, and FUND-RAISING EVENTS, including Table Sales in 
the Town Hall.  
 
CLASP is totally managed and run by VOLUNTEERS and is always 
delighted to welcome new volunteers to assist with its community 

activities. IN PARTICULAR, CLASP NOW NEEDS TO 
RECRUIT A NEW SECRETARY TO COMMENCE DUTIES 
IN MAY 2021. The duties include organising monthly 
Committee Meetings, taking and circulating the 
Meeting minutes, and dealing with other 
communication and administrative matters as they 
arise. 
 If you are interested in helping your community with 
CLASP please contact the CLASP Chairman, Mike 
Arnold, on 07934 087559. 

TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  
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HGC BLOG MAY 2021 
 
Community Project – Planting the Village Hall Verge 

 
The Primroses we planted 
as plugs are beginning to 
flower, they are very small 
at the moment but with 
luck they will grow and 
spread. The wild Daffodils 
are dying off and in their 
place the Tulips and 
Summer Snowflakes are 
coming through. Yet to 
come are Bluebells, White 
Wood Anemones, 
Fritillaria Meleagris, 
Cowslips and Star-of-

Bethlehem. Some may well not come through this year 
they will be getting established underground.   By all 
means if you would like a closer look at the flowers walk 
on the verge carefully avoiding trampling the ones to 
come.   
 
 
Haughley Park Bluebell Woods.  
Open Sunday, April 25th and Sunday, May 2nd 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From 2.00pm to 5.30pm 
£4 Adults, U16s free 
Cash only, on the gate 
Gardens and woods 
Social distancing rules apply 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Unfortunately, due to Coronavirus 
restrictions, we are unable to offer refreshments in the 
barn this year.  
 
For those with walking difficulties, we are allowed to park 
next to the woods avoiding the walk from the car park for 
the house.  The woods are all on the level and easy 
walking with wide paths. 
 
We, as HGC, will not be organising this trip but are just 
letting you know so you can make your own way there.  I 
doubt car sharing will be allowed by then but once there, 

it is all outside apart from toilets.    I am planning to meet 
up with my family there and take our own refreshments.  
 
Haughley Park Ltd 
Haughley Park 
Stowmarket 
IP14 3JY 
Telephone: 01359 240701 
Email: info@haughleypark.co.uk 
 

Things are getting better!  
Janet Burrows   

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
 AND POST OFFICE 

 
Hopefully by the time this edition of the Herald reaches you 
the weather will have warmed up a bit after a chilly April 
and the night frosts will have gone for this year meaning 
that the gardeners out there can crack on with this year’s 
planting. We now have compost back in stock and a good 
variety of plants too.  
 
With the warmer weather and the “rule of 6” for outdoor 
gatherings meaning we can socialise with friends; the smell 
of BBQ’s will once again be drifting across the village. We 
are often asked for BBQ charcoal so new in stock this year 
we have bags of instant lighting charcoal available and of 
course great sausages and burgers from the Kedington 
butchers.  
 
NHS collection tin – Many thanks to all who have donated 
change to the NHS collection tin over the past year. On 
your behalf we have just presented a cheque to the West 
Suffolk Hospital for £430 which will be used toward staff 
amenities. 
  

 OPENING HOURS SHOP 
 
Monday to Saturday - 8am – 1pm 
Sunday 10am—12 noon 
 
OPENING HOURS POST OFFICE 
 
Monday to Saturday - 9am – 1pm 
 

 May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1
st

 May and 
Spring Bank Holiday Monday 31

st
 May 

 

Shop 9am – 1pm 
Post Office - Closed 

 
Stewart Alderman 

Chairman – Hundon Village Shop Committee 
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   CAPRI BLINDS 
 

 VERTICAL  ROMAN ROLLER 

PLEATED  VENETIAN WOODEN 

 

* MULTI-BLIND DISCOUNT IF YOU BUY   

3  or MORE BLINDS! * 

 

*CHILD SAFETY  DEVICES FITTED on 

REQUEST  * 

  

Free measuring - Free Fitting 

All in the comfort of your home 

11 years experience 

 
Based in Linton 

100s of satisfied LOCAL customers 
 Hundon's preferred Blind professional ,  

trusted by scores of customers in the village 

www.capriblinds.co.uk 

TELEPHONE 01223 894 020 

 
Affordable, Quality Blinds 

2m3 Load  £190 
 

1m3 Load £100 

 
 
 
 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

FOR SALE 
 

Clearview Vision 500 woodburning stove 
Comes with spare new baffle plate, 
complete set of new fire bricks plus ash collection pan. 
Good condition. 
£450 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Solid oak telephone seat 
with cupboard and deep drawer 
£40   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Singer treadle sewing machine and 
table 
All needs a good clean. Comes with new 
leather belt for treadle plus original 
instruction booklet and box of spare 
parts 
£50  
 
 
 
 

Please call 01440 786960 or 
07751 303239  

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/


13 

 

HUNDON VILLAGE  
FACEBOOK GROUP 

 
PLEASE remember to answer the 
membership questions if you are 

asking to join the group. 

THE RECTOR’S RAMBLINGS: LIVING OUR LIVES TO 
THE FULLEST – MAY 2021 

 
Dear Friends  
 
I am writing this the day after we received the news of the death of 
HRH Prince Philip, and the news that his funeral, like so many others 
in the past year will be considerably smaller than we would have 
wanted or expected.  Perhaps it is a good reminder that in death we 
are all equal, and all of us, whether a Prince or Pauper, each must 
make that last final journey on our own. 
 
As people of faith however, we believe that our death is not the end, 
but is in fact the beginning of something far greater, a time when all 
our doubts and questions are finally answered, all our concerns and 
worries are laid down, and we can truly be free and surrounded by 
the loving embrace of the God who created us and knew us before 
we were even born (c.f. Psalm 139).   
 
And although none of us knows when we will be finally called home to 
God, whether we will have many years or decades, or just a few short 
hours or days, as the Priest and Spiritual writer, Henri Nouwen, 
reminds us “far more important than our quantity of years is the 
quality of our lives. Jesus died young. St. Francis died young. St. 
Thérèse of Lisieux died young, Martin Luther King, Jr., died young. 
We do not know how long we will live, but this not knowing calls us to 
live every day, every week, every year of our lives to its fullest 
potential.” 
 
In our churches during May we continue to try to live our lives well, to 
continue to celebrate Easter, after all you cannot have too much of a 
good thing! In fact Easter remains on our hearts and minds all the 
way through to Pentecost on the 23

rd
 May when we then give thanks 

for the gift of the Holy Spirit and is considered to be ‘The Birthday of 
the Church’ the point when the disciples and first followers of Jesus 
began to spread out across the world proclaiming the Good News 
that with Christ’s resurrection, death had been beaten, and that our 
end isn’t really the end after all, and we are therefore able to live fully 
all that days that are given to us. 
 
May God bless you, your families, and your neighbours, and may all 
our endings be new beginnings. 

Mark 
The Revd Mark Woodrow 

Hundon 
Allotment 

Field 
 

Interested in 
taking up an 
allotment and 
joining our social 
community? 

 
You could create a few raised beds or planters to grow your own food 
or flowers. 
 
You could create a grass area with some seating from which you can 
relax and enjoy the view; and watch the owls and bats flying around 
in the evening – whilst enjoying a drink or two with friends and 
neighbours. 
 
For further details please email liz.hickes@hotmail.com or 01440 

786321  
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SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 

 

Calling every four weeks on Wednesdays 
 

Hundon Village Hall 
Wednesday 19th May 

 

 

COPIED FROM VILLAGE FACEBOOK PAGE 
BE AWARE 

 
 
Someone had left a foil tray containing raw chicken partly hidden on 
the verge.  This was hidden by the 40 mile sign coming from Mary 
Lane to the end of Lower Road at Valley Wash.   Our dog went near 
but thankfully did not touch It.   
 
We disposed of it and have spoken to a pest control specialist who 
said it is most likely to have been poison and although our dog did not 
touch it a younger dog may have grabbed some before it could be 
stopped.  
 
If someone did put poison down that is a cruel thing to do as all the 
dogs  walking by all the verges love to stop and investigate the scents 
left there.  If it was someone trying to feed animals it would be kind to 
let us know  that it wasn't poison,  but left in the  heat of the sun 
that  could also have been a problem.  
 

FOR SALE 

 
Mulberry 
Tree - 
container 
grown 
Approx.  
5 ft.    
£25.00. 
     
Tel  
01440-
786845. 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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If you’d like a catalogue please call 
KATY 07789115962 

 



16 

 

 

Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
AND POST OFFICE 

 
Check out the   Facebook group 

https://www.facebook.com/
Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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PLEASE NOTE THE 
DEADLINE FOR JUNE ISSUE 

 
23RD MAY  BY 12 NOON PLEASE 

 
HERALD ARTICLES 

 
Remember—you can submit articles for the Herald at any time in the 
month, you don’t have to wait until the deadline. Items for inclusion 
can be emailed, typed or written.  
 
Anonymous articles cannot be included, although your name and 
address can be withheld if you prefer.  
 
Please be kind and courteous. 

D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, 
property maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

https://one.network/uk 
 

Useful website to check on road 
closures, anticipated end dates  
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Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

HUNDON POST OFFICE 
 

Monday—Saturday    
 

9 am—1 pm 
 
 

http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  

quality blinds at affordable prices 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Automatic Gates  
Approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 

Automatic Gates Swing/Slide,  
Rising Bollards & Barriers. 

CCTV & Entry Systems 
Driveway Vehicle Turntables 

Structural Steel to BS EN1090-1 & BS EN1090-2 CE 
Marked Exc Class 2. 

Railings – Staircases – Balustrades -  
Welding/Fabrication 

 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
 

email: info@dknservices.co.uk 
 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329 

 
 

 

DEADLINE for JUNE issue  
23rd May 

by 12 noon please 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
Contact details on p. 4 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
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IN THE VILLAGE .…. 

Useful contact numbers 

Hundon Community Primary School :    
Sharon Fitzgerald      786217 
 
Hundon Hedgehogs Pre-School:   786638 

Village Hall bookings:          hundonvillagehall@gmail.com 

Village Hall Social Club :  
Caroline Champion –     07986 882795 
 
Village Hall  Committee Chairman  
Martin  Warner      787860 
 
Hundon Shop & Post Office :      786223 

The Rose & Crown, North Street :     786261 

The Plough at Brockley Green:     786789 

 
Evergreens (over 55’s) alternate Mondays –  
Pam Deeks      07554 008106 
 
Carpet  Bowls:  Fri afternoon – Ann Hathaway 786993 

Hundon Oil Syndicate, M. Humphryes   786415 

Hundon WI:  Jan McLardy    786369 

Gardening  Club:  Janet Burrows             786554 

Hundon Hedgehog Rescue Jill—   786489 / 0781 847 8770 
                 Fiona—                      786821 
 
Astroturf:  Stewart Alderman           07725 516265 

Hundon Cricket Club: Jumbo Barker   786788 

Hundon  Football Club:  Jenny Gaffan  07900 655188 
 
Ballet Shoe Workshop & Break Dance 
Workshops:  Alison Law        01440 707465 
 
Hundon Cinema  Melody Gosling                      787828 
 
Hundon Harmony  Singing Group                     821485 
 
Hundon Wine Club  Chris Burford             786248 
 
Badminton: Karen Snow               786660 or 07551999496 
 
Fun Kurling (Tues.) : Margaret Blackwell       01440 820795 
 
Pilates:  Coco Hamson    07377 380845 
 
Tai Chi: Martin Fayers 07949 850810 01449 736455 
 
Yoga - Sally Russo:             07922 476874  
 
Hundon Craft Group       Sandra 786410   or Beryl  786727. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch -  Bob Steel     786303 
 
Hundon PCC:  - Margaret Langridge (treasurer) 786629 

Hundon Parish Council        clerk.hundonpc@outlook.com 
 
Allotments enquiries—Liz Hickes   786321  

Hundon Golf Society—Mark Wray   707196 

MP: Matthew Hancock 0207 2197186  or 01638 576 692 

CLASP Senior Centre    07561 115158 

CLASP Car Aid     07724 698283 

CLASP Minibus     07482 141281 

 

Borough & County  Councillor—Mary Evans 07970 187864 

Crimestoppers     0800 555 111 

 

Local Services …. 

West Suffolk Council  
Waste Management        01284 757320 
 
Suffolk County Council      customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk. 
  
British Gas               0845 6091122 

Southern Electricity    0845 7444555 

Power cut      0800 3163105 

British Telecom     0800 800 150 

Anglian Water     0800 91 91 55 

Local Doctors' Surgeries  

Clare: 

Guildhall Surgery     01787 277523  

Stonehall Surgery (Temporarily closed)         01787 278999 

Wickhambrook       01440 820140 

Haverhill:  

Haverhill Family Practice    01440 702010  

or        01440 703667  

Clare Pharmacy:     01787 277315 

A&E Departments:  

West Suffolk Hospital , Bury St Edmunds 01284 713000 

Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge   01223 245151 

Police              101 

NHS Direct                       111 

Samaritans                         116 123  

The Voluntary Network, 
Connecting Communities.    01638 664304 
 
Suffolk on Board Community Transport  01440 712028  

Clare Co-Op:  Mon – Sun  7am-10pm   01787 277276  

Clare Library:     01787 277702 

 
The Mobile Library Van calls at Village Hall car park  
every four weeks on Wednesday afternoons,  
2.50-3.50pm.  

mailto:customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk

